
 
 
The Children and Young Person’s (Care and Protection) Act 1998 
Parents need to be aware that as teachers in the state of NSW we are required by law to report 
certain information to the Department of Communities and Justice (DCJ). Reports to the Child 
Protection Helpline (Ph. 132 111, 24 hrs/7 days) must be made where we have reasonable grounds 
to suspect that a child or young person is at risk of significant harm and our concerns are current. 
Risk of significant harm may occur from a single act or omission or to a series of acts or omissions. 
 
We can get help to determine whether we need to report by using the DCJ online Mandatory 
Reporters Guide:  https://reporter.childstory.nsw.gov.au/s/ 
 
We can also contact the Office of Safeguarding (Ph. 4979 1390 Mon-Fri). Information about the roles 
and functions of the Office of Safeguarding can be found here: https://officeofsafeguarding.org.au/ 
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